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PUBLIC NOTICE  

 
This notice serves as publication by the Department of the Navy (DON) of its decision to 

dissolve the Hunters Point Naval Shipyard (HPS) Restoration Advisory Board (RAB) as 
provided by 32 Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) Part 202.  DON has consulted with the 
Department of Defense, Environmental Protection Agency, State, and local government 
representatives about this decision.   

 
DON fully supports the need for open, meaningful dialogue with the diverse Bayview 

Hunters Point Community regarding DON environmental cleanup actions and decisions.  The 
purpose of a RAB is to ensure community involvement in the environmental cleanup process 
whereby an open discussion and exchange of information occurs. However, the RAB was not 
fulfilling this objective.  Therefore, other means to accomplish this important goal will be 
implemented.  BRAC PMO West will work with community and regulatory partners to find 
alternative means to meet these community involvement goals and requirements.  A plan for 
ongoing community involvement opportunities is available as part of the decision document.   
 

A copy of the decision to dissolve the RAB has been provided to RAB members and 
made available at the following website:  
 
http://www.bracpmo.navy.mil/basepage.aspx?baseid=45&state=California&name=hps. 
 
Paper copies have been made available in the following information repositories: 
 

Anna E. Waden Library  
5075 Third Street, San Francisco, CA, 
94124 
Hours: Mon, Tues, Sat 10:00am - 6:00pm 
Wed 1:00pm - 8:00pm 
Thurs 1:00pm - 7:00pm 

San Francisco Main Library Science, Technical, and Government 
Documents Room 
100 Larkin Street, San Francisco, CA, 94102 
Hours: Mon, Wed, Fri, Sat 10:00am - 6:00pm 
Tues & Thurs 9:00am - 8:00pm 
Sun 12:00pm - 5:00pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Please feel free to contact Mr. Gilkey at (619)-532-0949 or the address below if you have 
any questions concerning this decision or the efforts to enhance public participation for 
the Hunters Point Shipyard.     

 
BRAC PMO West 

Mr. Douglas Gilkey 
HPS Base Closure Manager 

1455 Frazee Road, San Diego CA 92108 

http://www.bracpmo.navy.mil/basepage.aspx?baseid=45&state=California&name=hps

